

Class Agents Letter

wabash.edu

Class of 1957

Class Agent John Yanko Alumni and Parent Relations Office 301 W. Wabash Ave. Crawfordsville, IN 47933 765-361-6360 alumni@wabash.edu

December 2019

Dear Men and Women of '57,

Jeananne and I attended the Dallas televised Monon Bell game with about 45 - 50 fans representing both Wabash and DePauw. DePauw won the game, thus Wabash ended tied with Denison and Wittenberg for the NCAC Championship. Wabash went to the first round of the NCAA Division III play-off and lost to North Central College in Naperville, Illinois. (Jeananne and I graduated from Naperville High School.)





Photos from the last football practice in Hollett Little Giant Stadium







Center 216







Winter arrives on campus

Our condolences to the families and friends of CHARLES BRUCE CANFIELD and GERALD F. BOSKEY:

CHARLES BRUCE CANFIELD, 83, passed October 31, 2019. "Chuck" was born February 10, 1936 in Rockford, IL to Bruce and Bernice (Giles) Canfield. He married Elizabeth "Bett" Marie Sommer on December 27, 1957. Charles received his BA degree in finance from Wabash College. He was a successful and trusted stockbroker for 45 years. Chuck was an active member in his local Methodist churches. He was a Rotarian and Shriner, and a long-time volunteer at St Mathew's House homeless shelter in Naples, FL. He coached his boys in Little League and was an avid rose gardener. Chuck is survived by his wife, Bett, his children, Barbara, Bruce, John and Jeffrey, and his sister Mary. He was preceded in death by his son, Michael (1969-1981).

GERALD F. BOSKEY, passed on November 25, 2019 after a long battle with cancer. Born in Chicago, IL August 3, 1935 to Frank and Helen (Roberts) Boskey. Gerald (Jerry) was raised on the south side of Chicago; graduated with honors from Fenger High School in 1953 and Wabash College in 1957 with a degree in Political Science and Economics. Further studies included graduate work at Loyola University in Chicago. Jerry had a long career in manufacturing; traveling to many parts of the globe, making lifelong friendships along the way. In addition, he was active in many civic and community affairs during his work life and continuing in his retirement years when he and his wife Margaret moved to Leesburg, FL in 2001. One of his proudest professional achievements was being invited twice to the White House under President Jimmy Carter as the Chair of the first Minority Business Development Fair in Washington, D.C. Surviving is his wife of 61 years, Margaret (Campbell); their 4 children, Craig (Laura), Todd, Lisa and David (Patricia). He also leaves his cherished grandchildren, Kevin, Trevor, Marisa and Megan.

Demolition of Hollett Stadium has been delayed until mid-December...DAVE ORR was on campus in October for meetings and to celebrate the new entrance honoring Rem Johnson '55 ...MOE BRAND and wife Jane recently spent two weeks touring some Baltic nations.

Should you wish to financially support Wabash College:

E-Mail: giving@wabash.edu Phone: 877-743-4548

On Line: http://www.wabash.edu/give

HAPPY HOLIDAY SEASON and a Great 2020!

Best Wishes, stay healthy and active,

Jeananne and John B Yanko 6257 Lakeshore Drive Dallas, Texas 75214 214-827-1261 john yanko@yahoo.com